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          December 14, 2020 

 

Ms. Peyton Ward 

California Department of Toxic Substances Control 

Brownfields and Environmental Restoration Program 

700 Heinz Avenue, Suite 200 

Berkeley, CA 94710-2737 

 

Dear Ms. Ward: 

 

SUBJECT:      DRAFT TECHNICAL MEMORANDUM, REQUEST FOR UNRESTRICTED 

RADIOLOGICAL RELEASE OF SELECT OPEN SPACES, INSTALLATION 

RESTORATION SITE 12, FORMER NAVAL STATION TREASURE ISLAND, 

SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA  

 

        In September 2018, the Department of the Navy (Navy) submitted the subject document for 

review by the California Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) and the California 

Department of Public Health – Environmental Management Branch (CDPH).  

 

        The draft memorandum provided information supporting a request for a radiological 

unrestricted release recommendation (RURR). The RURR covered the area of Site 12 outside of 

the solid waste disposal areas described as “open spaces” in the subject document. 

 

        Comments on the draft memorandum were provided to the Navy by DTSC and CDPH in 

May 2019 and June 2019, respectively. After much discussion and consideration, it was decided 

that only Appendices A and B from the subject document would be finalized.  

 

        In November 2020, those appendices were finalized as the following documents: Revision 1 

Technical Memorandum Installation Restoration Site 12 Scoping Survey Follow up 

Investigation, Former Naval Station Treasure Island, San Francisco, California and Revision 1 

Technical Memorandum Installation Restoration Site 12 Scoping Survey Open Spaces and 

Residential Housing Units, Former Naval Station Treasure Island, San Francisco, California 

(Aptim, November 2020). 

 

        This letter documents the Navy’s formal retraction of the request for the CDPH RURR  per 

the subject memorandum. The Navy will continue to collaborate with DTSC and CDPH to reach 

consensus on the conceptual site model for discrete radiological objects and may resubmit a 

future request for a CDPH RURR determination for Site 12. 

 

 

      DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY 
NAVAL FACILITIES ENGINEERING SYSTEMS COMMAND 

BASE REALIGNMENT AND CLOSURE 

PROGRAM MANAGEMENT OFFICE WEST 

33000 NIXIE WAY, BLDG 50 Suite 207 

SAN DIEGO, CA 92147 
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        Thank you for your continued support of this program. Should you have any questions or 

need additional information, please contact me at (619) 524-6073. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

TAHIRIH LINZ 

BRAC Environmental Coordinator 

By direction of the Director 

 

Copy to: 

Ms. Celina Hernandez  

Mr. Robert Beck  

Ms. Kate Austin 

Ms. Sheetal Singh 

Mr. Matthew Wright 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Terry Han 

Ms. Kimberly Noble 

Mr. Zachary Edwards 

Mr. William Carson 

Mr. Christopher Glenn 

Ms. Grace Stafford 

Ms. Sylvana Saleh  

Ms. Alice Pilram 

Ms. Dale Smith 

Ms. Becky Hogue 

Mr. John Gee 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Nathan Brennan 
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